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JUNE  IS  FELLOWSHIP  MONTH

President’s Piece 

Good evening guests and fellows

It is with great sadness that we report  that John Taylor passed away last Sunday night

We welcome District Governor Warwick Tester and Lyn, and also welcome our “Bike the Park” sponsors and volunteers, who helped make the event on 2 May such a success. We also welcome Jacqueline Booth from the Northcott Society. Tonight  is dedicated to thanking our sponsors and volunteers.

Lillian and I, together with six other club members and partners had a very enjoyable and full weekend staying at Caves House, Jenolan Caves.

You will recall I made an URGENT appeal last week to find a home for our BBQ trailer. That URGENT appeal is still open. We need to find somewhere to store our trailer as it’s temporary “home”  is only temporary. Don’t forget that the BBQ trailer belongs to the Club and therefore all members have a responsibility to find a new home for it. It should not be left to the usual few members to sort it out.

Have a successful week

President Keith

Congratulations

Birthdays

18 June 2004 – Brian Hennell

22 June 2004 – William Carney

Anniversaries 

Nil

*******************************************

To night’s Meeting

We welcome members from the Northcott Society , sponsors of our “Bike a Walk” and some of the many volunteers who supported us at the event

Last Week’s Meeting

Visiting Past Presidents, Charter member Ron Thurgar (1974-75), Paul Lehmann (1985-86), Max Douglas (1989-90), Doug Potter (1992-93) and Ian Albertson (1997-98) were warmly welcomed to our Past Presents special meeting.

At the meeting our Rotary Club launched the Past President’s Rotary International Centennial Project, highlighting the work of the Past Presidents of the Rotary Club of Strathfield so as to create the awareness of Rotary within the community – blending the past with the present to enhance the worthwhileness of Rotary tomorrow.

“One man with courage is a majority” –A.Jackson

Signs spotted around the World

·       Hotel Room Notice, Chiang-Mai, Thailand

           “Please do not bring Solicitors into your 

           room”      

· Hotel Brochure, Italy:

“This Hotel is renowned for its peace and solitude. In fact, crowds from all over the world flock here to enjoy its solitude”

· A sign post in Germany’s Black Forest:

           “It is strictly forbidden on our Black Forest   

           camping site that people of different sex, 

           for instance, men and women, live

           together in one tent unless they are 

           married to each other for this purpose”

· Hotel, Zurich:

“Because of the impropriety of entertaining guests of the opposite sex in 

the bedroom, it is suggested that the Lobby be used for this purpose”

 

****************************************************** Eighty Years ago –June1924 

Wireless beams up to go down under.

On 2 June 1924 England spoke to Australia – by wireless.  It was the first time a wireless conversation (as opposed to telegraphy) had between the two countries, or over so great a distance.

The wireless pioneer Guglielmo Marconi said “I am satisfied it will be easy to conduct conversations. There will be no distance over which we can’t telephone.” 

****************************************************** 

Coming Events
.
Club Change Over

Wednesday 23 June 2004, Partners Night,  

6.30pm for 7.00pm. Cost $30 per head, Dress,

black tie (optional). We hope to see a record attendance to say thanks to outgoing President Keith, and welcome to incoming President Elect Keith

********************************************************

Lunch and Golf

Thursday 24 June 2004 – Rotarians and friends are invited to the Golf Club for lunch and an afternoon of social golf. Always a great day.

********************************************************

District Change Over

Saturday 26 June 2004 – to say farewell to District Governor  2003-2004 Warwick Tester and to welcome Lloyd Roever as District Governor 2004-2005. The function will be held at  St Josephs College, Hunters Hill, 7.00pm sharp,$50 per person, 3 course meal including beer, wine and soft drink. Please note that bookings (plus money) close here tonight to allow our club to book and pay for all members and partners attending, by Friday 11 June.   There will be no facility to book after this date or to pay on the night. *********************************************

Farewell Dinner for Harley Tarrant – Thursday 22 July, 7.00 pm at Parramatta  Leagues Club

Harley retires as Manager of the Rotary International South Pacific and Philippines at the end of the current 2003/2004 Rotary year.

Rotary Down Under, in co-operation with the RISPARO office is organizing a special farewell dinner to recognize Harley’s outstanding service to Rotary International and the ANZO region.

The evening will include a three course meal  and tickets at $50 each must be booked and pre-paid with Rotary Down Under. The venue has a banquet capacity of 250, so members are asked to book early.

Comedy Corner

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Our close friend and golfing partner John Taylor would have appreciated this.

A golfer set his ball on the first tee, took a mighty swing and hit the ball into a clump of trees. He found his ball and saw an opening between two trees he thought he could hit through

Taking out his 3-wood he took another mighty swing, the ball bounced back, hit him in the forehead and killed him.

As he approached the gates of Heaven, St Peter saw him coming and asked “Are you a good golfer?, to which the man replied: “Got here in two, didn’t I?”

*******************************************************

       NEXT WEEK

CLUB  CHANGE  OVER

*******************************************
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